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COUNCIL REPORT

TO: CITY MANAGER DATE: 2020 February 05

FROM: DIRECTOR PLANNING AND BUILDING FILE: 41500 20

SUBJECT: FIVE AND SIX-STOREY WOOD FRAME BUILDINGS AND MASS
TIMBER CONSTRUCTION

PURPOSE: To provide Council with information and recommendations regarding five and six-
storey wood frame buildings and mass timber construction.

RECOMMENDATIONS:

1. THAT Council endorse the proposed approach regarding five and six-storey wood
frame buildings and mass timber construction, as discussed in Section 4.0 of this
report.

2. THAT a copy of this report be forwarded to: the Province of British Columbia's
Building and Safety Standards Branch, Office of Housing and Construction
Standards, Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing, P.O. Box 9844, Stn.
Provincial Government, Victoria, BC, V8W 9T2; the Architectural Institute of BC,
#100 - 440 Gamble Street, Vancouver, BC, V6B 2N5; and Engineers and
Geoscientists BC, #200 - 4010 Regent Street, Burnaby, BC, V5C 6N2.

REPORT

1.0 INTRODUCTION

On 2019 February 11, Council adopted a motion that staff prepare a report regarding the
feasibility of increasing the height of wood-frame buildings beyond four storeys. The purpose of
this report is to provide information on wood construction (for both five and six-storey wood
frame buildings and for mass timber buildings), outline the Province's recent early adoption of
mass timber construction provisions for select local governments, discuss issues related to mass
timber construction, and recommend a proposed approach for the City of Burnaby regarding
mass timber construction.

2.0 POLICY

The subject approach aligns with the following goals and sub-goals of the Corporate Strategic
Plan:

A Safe Community
• Emergency preparedness - Enhance plans, procedures, and services so that we are better

prepared to respond to emergencies and are able to maintain City services.
• Emergency services - Provide responsive emergency services.














